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Parish Council





Clerk: Mrs Penny Brasenell, 13 Rorrington, Chirbury, SY156BX
Email: clerk@ludfordshropshire.org.uk
Website: ludfordshropshire.org.uk
Minutes of Ludford Parish Council meeting held Via Zoom (Virtual Meeting following the Covid -19 Pandemic) at 7pm Monday 15th March 2021
Present: Cllr Imogen Liddle, Cllr Stephen Liddle, Cllr Shirley Salmon, Cllr Jeff Garraway 
In Attendance: Shropshire Councillor Viv Parry and Parish Clerk – Penny Brasenell 
20/45
Apologies – Cllr Paul Knill 
Cllr Douglas Mason
20/46
No Declarations of Interest
20/47    No public Participation ( joining instructions had been posted on the Parish website both on the Agenda document and the scrolling parish News page)
20/48
Shropshire Councillor Viv Parry joined the meeting at 19.33 due to other commitments

Cllr Liddle asked about the Community Governance Review (Boundary Review) how far had Shropshire Council developed their plans and what were the thoughts at Ludlow Town Council.

Cllr Parry confirmed that other than a request from Shropshire Council for the comments of local Town and Parish Councils nothing would be done until after the May elections. Cllr Parry confirmed that Ludlow Town Council had submitted their comments to Shropshire but could not commit to what they were as comments had been received from each Town Councillor and collated by the Clerk.

20/49
Minutes approved and signed from 25th January 2021

Matters Arising from previous minutes – None

It was resolved to accept the minutes as a true and accurate record of the meeting.

20/50
Planning Matters –   
Cllr Liddle confirmed that she had been working on some conservation committee matters regarding the Clive Arch, and that it appeared the Arch would in fact be repaired despite earlier plans not to.




Cllr Garraway confirmed that the Sainsburys development was well under way with what seems to be little disruption to local residents





Cllr Garraway asked about Foldgate Lane – Cllr Liddle confirmed that there was no further progress at the moment

20/51
Policies to be adopted – these were deferred until the May meeting
20/52
Finance 
Cashbook and budget spreadsheet circulated to Councillors prior to the meeting. 



Cheques 
1023
clerk wages
£365.76






1024
street lighting
£144.23






1025
ICO

£   40.00


It was resolved to accept the cashbook and budget spreadsheet and cheques.



Cllr Liddle requested payment of expenses at the May meeting

20/53
Bulletin No2  - waiting for information form the Clerk with regard to Planning applications, Precept and spending, Vas and Community Governance review. Together with general housekeeping issues in connection with print and distribution of the newsletter during purdah.
20/54
Urgent Matters not on the Agenda – questions regarding the May elections.

The Clerk confirmed that the elections in May are to go ahead and that election nomination packs would be delivered to the existing Councillors in the forthcoming week and that Notices of Election were now on the noticeboards and electronically on the Parish Website. The Clerk also confirmed that a bullet point timetable of election ‘events’ would be sent out with the minutes. 

Date of the next meeting : 10th May 2021
Meeting closed at 20.24
Signed Chairman
Signed Clerk 
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